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FEDERAL

Rail Safety Bill Introduced By Senator Boxer

Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA) today introduced S.197, the “Rail Crossing Safety Act.”  The bill would require the U.S. Secretary of Transportation to conduct a study of the impact of blocked highway railroad grade crossings on the ability of emergency responders to perform public safety and security functions.  The bill, if adopted into law, would also require the Transportation Secretary to award grants to States and local governments to construct tunnels, bridges and grade-separations to separate rail tracks and roads.   The “Rail Crossing Security Act” provides the authorization for sums to be appropriated, as necessary, for these grants.  

Senator Boxer’s legislation has been referred for action to the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science and Transportation.  A measure similar to Senator Boxer’s bill will be introduced shortly in the U.S. House of Representatives by Congresswoman Diane Watson (D-33).

The MTA’s Federal Legislative Program has, in response to a Board Motion passed on January 27, 2005, been amended to include a provision regarding transit safety funding for rail crossing barriers, grade separations and other measures.

STATE
Bay Bridge Update

Two reports have recently been issued regarding the San Francisco-Oakland Bay Bridge.  The State Auditor recently issued a report criticizing Caltrans for not having appropriate project management systems in place.  The Legislative Analyst Office also released a report outlining the history of the bridge program and potential funding scenarios.   If you would like a copy of either of these reports please contact Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.
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Additionally, the Senate Transportation and Housing Committee held one hearing last week on the bridge and will hold one more hearing tomorrow.   Senate President, Don Perata has suggested that a statewide bond measure may be one funding possibility although there are no details on this proposal.

This matter will be the subject of legislation to be introduced this year as there are no funds available under current legislation.   

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.

